

Church Assembly

Led by

The Sea Otters

9am in Church

Tuesday

November 24th

All are very

welcome to join us

Belton C of E Primary School

Newsletter 11

Friday 20th November 2015

State of the Art Interactive White Boards

We are having a bit of an upheaval in the classes at the moment as we are having some electrical work done in preparation for the installation of 4 state of the art interactive white boards. We are all excited about this and feel that in terms of IT provision we have come such a long way and would like to thank Sandie Bloor and the governors for supporting and spearheading these improvements and also mention Todd and Mike from Shepshed High School who provide us with unstinting technical support.



Children in Need

Ramble Success
The Children in Need ramble was a huge success so much so that we will definitely do it again! Thanks to those parents and grandparents who joined us in the mud and fields and came back for coffee and tea. Thank you FOBS for providing those refreshments. The children loved it and we will do something similar

in the Spring.

Tri Golf Tournament Mrs Chamberlain and Mrs Cobbin took teams of Year 3, 4 and 5 children to Shepshed High School this morning to play in a Tri Golf tournament against our local Shepshed schools. Our teams played really well and Mrs Chamberlain said she was very proud of the team spirit that she observed during the game. The Year 3 and 4s won and were very proud of their medals. **Well done team Belton!**

Everyone in school managed to stay quiet on Wednesday as KS2 children were recorded for the Diosing Advent CD.

The children are practising hard for our

Christmas Carol Concert on Monday 14th December at 6.30pm in Church.

Please remember to put the date in your diary for the

event. It is truly a wonderful start to Christmas time.

Year 1 and Year 5 had fire safety training on Wednesday as part of our health and safety work with the children where they learnt about the importance of having a smoke alarm fitted and how to contact the fire brigade and what to do in a fire emergency.









Breakfast Club,

Breakfast Club, run by Mrs Chamberlain is open every morning from **7.45am**. £3 per session or £10 per week. There is no need to book ahead.

The story telling follow up workshop at Diseworth BeSKiLD was successful and enjoyed by the children who took part. This week the activities involved writing a diary entry from the Peter Pan story.

Angel Express

We are busy practising for our Year R and KS1 Christmas production. There will be 2 performances only, on Tuesday 8th December at 2pm and 6pm.



HELP!

We are
desperate for
angel /fairy wings!
If you have any at
home that we could
borrow please bring
them, named, to the
school office as soon
as possible. Many
thanks.



Save Your Stamps!

Please save your used stamps for Canine Partners and bring them into the school office.
Thank you!

Christmas Tree Festival

Our school will be entering a decorated Christmas tree again as part of the Rotary Club's Christmas Tree Festival at St Botolph's Church Shepshed.

The children have been busy making decorations for our tree which has the theme of gingerbread this year.



Fri 27th November
from 3.30 pm until 7 pm
Sat 28th November
from 10 am until 5 pm
Sun 29th November
from 2 pm until 5 pm
Tea and coffee will be available
and mince pies
Entrance to the Christmas Tree Festival
is £2 (under 12s free).

Please vote for your favourite tree, as a trophy will be presented to the winner and you will be entered into a Prize Draw





Cross Country Race – Saturday November 28th

Advance warning: the final Cross Country race for Year 3, 4 and 5 children is coming up at Prestwold Hall on Saturday 28th November. Year 3 girls will be racing at 10am. Please come and support us. If your child would like to take part please have a word with Mrs de Looze so that we can organise lifts.

